
  
CITY CLERK 

  
Extract of Item EY13.23 of the Etobicoke York Community Council meeting held on 
January 15, 2008.  

Other Items Considered by the Community Council  

(The Community Council is authorized to take certain actions without Council’s approval.)    

EY13.23 ACTION     Ward:  6  

 

Naming of Proposed Private Lanes at 156, 160 Evans Avenue, 829, 833, 
839 Oxford Street   

(December 11, 2007) Report from City Surveyor  

Committee Recommendations 
The Etobicoke York Community Council recommends that City Council grant an exemption to 
its policy of naming streets after living persons, and avoiding similar sounding names, and 
approve the following:   

1.  The proposed private lanes at 156, 160 Evans Avenue, 829, 833, 839 Oxford Street be 
named “Ruby Lang Lane” and “Cormier Heights”.   

2.  Dunpar Developments Inc. pay the cost, estimated to be in the amount of $2,400.00, for 
the fabrication and installation of street name signs.   

3.  The appropriate City Officials be authorized and directed to take the necessary action 
to give effect thereto, including the introduction of a naming by-law.  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
Recorded vote:   

Yes:  Councillors DiGiorgio, Grimes, Hall, Holyday, Lindsay Luby, 
Mammoliti, Milczyn, Nunziata, Palacio and Saundercook   (10)   

No:  Councillor Ford        (1)   

Carried.     

Councillor Ford moved:   

That this matter be deferred to its February 12, 2008 meeting. 
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Recorded vote:   

No:  Councillors DiGiorgio, Grimes, Hall, Holyday, Lindsay Luby, 
Mammoliti, Milczyn, Nunziata, Palacio and Saundercook   (10)   

Yes:  Councillor Ford           (1)   

Motion lost.     

Councillor Ford moved:   

That Deputy City Manager, Richard Butts, be requested to report to the Etobicoke York 
Community Council clarifying the “exceptional circumstances” criterion used in the Naming of 
Proposed Private Lanes, and why it was not used in the circumstance of Naming of Proposed 
Private Lanes at 156 and 160 Evans Avenue, and 829, 833 and 839 Oxford Street.   

Recorded vote:   

Yes:  Councillors Ford, Holyday, Lindsay Luby, Milczyn, Nunziata,  
   and Palacio           (6)   

No:  Councillors Grimes, Hall, Mammoliti and Saundercook    (4)   

Absent: Councillor DiGiorgio   

Carried. 

Financial Impact 
There are no financial implications resulting from the adoption of this report. The estimated 
cost of $2,400.00 for the street name signs are to be paid by the applicant.  

Summary 
This staff report is about a matter for which the community council has delegated authority 
from City Council to make a final decision, provided that the staff recommendation is not 
amended so that it varies with City Policy or by-laws.  

This report recommends that, subject to City Council approval, the names “Ruby Lang Lane” 
and “Cormier Heights” be approved to identify the proposed private lanes at the residential 
development at 156, 160 Evans Avenue, 829, 833, 839 Oxford Street.   

Background Information 
January 9, 2008 report 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2008/ey/bgrd/backgroundfile-9396.pdf)    

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2008/ey/bgrd/backgroundfile-9396.pdf

